
February 2022                EAA Chapter 211  

    Hangar Talk 
    Serving airplane builders, restorers, pilots, & airplane lovers in Western Michigan 

 Next Meeting: 7:00 p.m., Friday, February 4, 2022, EAA Clubhouse, Grand Haven Airport 

                            *  Please Park In The Terminal Parking Lot  * 

     Friday, December 3, we had a really nice meeting with Herb Harney who came all the way down from 

Sparta Chapter 704.  He gave a super program on the past trips taken by the Fly Adventures Group over 

the past 8 or 10 years, and their long-anticipated return to the Bahama Islands in 2022!  He also talked 

about how we could join in on these Air Adventures with them.   

     Unfortunately, we had a rather small turnout (again).  This has left us Chapter Officers (Mark, Eric and 

Dale) scratching our heads wondering why our last few meetings have had only averaged about a dozen 

in attendance, even when we make the effort to bring in an interesting speaker/program.   We canceled 

our January meeting kind of at the last minute because of the illnesses, weather, the parking situation 

with all the snow, and, frankly, concern that there wouldn’t be many attending anyway.  That is partly 

why this “newsletter” is so late as well, but the worst of the weather seems to have missed us to the 

south and it doesn't look like it’s going to be too bad Friday, so we are going to take a chance that you 

are ready to get out and have a night with the guys talking about airplanes, and brainstorming with us a 

bit about how we might get this group fired back up.  Now, we know there are some snowbirds who 

can’t be here, but if you happen to be in Michigan, we sure would like to have you here Friday night.  

The clubhouse will be decently warm, and we’ll have some hot coffee and snacks, and maybe even some 

hot cocoa too.   

     Something we need to address is electing at least a couple of new Officers.  We need a Secretary, and 

Eric really want’s someone to replace him as Vice-President.  Please consider “throwing your hat in the 

ring” to help our Chapter thrive! 

     I apologize for the simple, old-school look of the newsletter.  About mid-December my laptop crashed 

due to a ransomware attack.  I took it to a local shop, and they were able to recover all my data, but the 

hard drive needed to be wiped and everything, including the operating system, had to be reinstalled.  

Unfortunately, I had two programs I rely heavily on to produce the newsletter that I have not been able 

to locate the original installation disks for.  I have a different publishing program available to use, but 

anything comparable to my old Photoshop7 disk will be costly to replace.  By next month I should have a 

solution and get Hangar Talk back to the Pulitzer Prize award-winning look you’re accustomed to!   

       Don’t forget, Pizza with your buddies at Village Inn after the meeting!   



 

Farewell too soon to our friend and fellow chapter 211 member, Ken Allen




